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SUNSHINE NEWS

1 Tommy Graham
1 Gary Jones
1 Russ Riley
3 Teresa Jones
3 Michelle Thomas
6 David Tuttle
6 Delilah Tucker
7 Tommy Stafford
9 Fred Hallaman
10 David W. Oakley
14 Marian Whitt
18 Pat McCall
19 Byron Tucker
20 Carolyn Williams
21 Steve McHone
21 Susan McKinney
22 Marjorie

Throckmorton

October Business Meeting
Friday, the 15th

8:00 p.m.  - Ramada

Jimmy Lynch’s stepfather passed away on 9/2/10.
Gail Jordan’s brother passed away on 9/5/10.
Becky McKee is home from the hospital and doing 
well.
Joe Davis had some tests run and everything is ok.
David Robertson had his left leg amputated above 
the knee on 9/14/10 at Duke.
Mary Glasgow’s mother passed away.
Delilah Tucker’s son-in-law has started aggressive 
chemo treatments.
David Satterfield has liver cancer that has spread 
to his bones.
Michelle Thomas’ grandmother passed away on 
9/17/10.
Hugh Walker’s father was in the hospital for two 
weeks and is now at home.
Sheila Walker’s father was admitted back to the 
hospital on 9/29/10.

Please keep all of these members in your thoughts 
and prayers as they are going through trying times.  
If you have information for Sunshine News, please 
contact Edith Loy at edithloy@bellsouth.net.  

mailto:edithloy@bellsouth.net




Burlington Shag Club - Business Meeting Minutes

9/10/10

Members Present:

Amber Allen Tommy Graham Joan Kimbro Steve Pettigrew Stephen Stearns

Bill Allred Mary Gregory Judy Lindley Baxter Sellars Evelyn Turner

Lynda Allred Ronnie Gregory Edith Loy Cindy Sharpe Chuck Upchurch

Kent Bradsher Kim Hodge Jimmy Lynch Lorna Shively Hugh Walker

Joe Davis Pam Hord Mary Ann Lynch Brenda Smith Sheila Walker

Sandy Davis Ray Jolly Pam McHone Ed Smith Teresa Ware

Butch Dowd Larry Jordan Steve McHone Judy Smith Robin Moore

Jonnie Ellington Jesse Justice Dianne Neese Patti Smith

Zane Gibbs Lynda Justice Lee Neese Tommy Stafford

Judy Gibson C.B. Kimbro Carol Pettigrew Vickie Stafford

Steve McHone brought the meeting to order at 8:09 PM. 

Joan welcomed all members and asked to acknowledge any new members or visitors. 

Secretary’s Report: Lorna Shively stated that there have been 3 new members since the last meeting, with a 

current membership of 263.   Judy Lindley made a motion to accept the minutes from the 8/20/10 business 

meeting.  Cindy Sharpe seconded.   All approved.  

Treasurer’s Report: Ed Smith presented the YTD balance sheet as of 8/20/10.  We had deposits of $5141.00 and 

after expenses our new balance is $4815.72.  Cindy Sharpe made a motion to approve and Lorna seconded.   All 

approved.  

SOS-Fun Monday: Per Edith Loy, our booth will be free since we sold 124 tickets.  She congratulated Amber Allen 

for selling the most tickets.  

Sunshine News: Per Edith, the following members and connections need our thoughts and prayers.  Jimmy 

Lynch's stepfather passed away 9/2/10. Gail Jordan's brother passed away 9/5/10.  Becky McKee is home from the 

hospital and is doing well.  Joe Davis had some tests run and everything is OK. David Robertson will be having his 

left leg above the knee amputated 9/14/10 at Duke. We wish him well during this. David Satterfield is having tests 

done for his back and leg pain. Mary Glasgow's mother passed away last week. Delilah Tucker's son-in-law is 

starting aggressive chemo treatments next week.   Please keep all of these members in your thoughts and prayers.   

Birthday Dance:  Tonight is the birthday dance and Edith has the birthday badges for those with September 

birthdays. 

Membership Pool Party: Joan reported that we had approximately 125 members present and that a good time 

was had by all.   We had great food, games and fun by the pool.   A special thanks to those who cooked for us and 

for the DJs who kept us moving all afternoon.

25th Anniversary Party: Shelia Walker reported that it was a great turn out of about 283 people in attendance.   

Everyone enjoyed themselves.   She expressed special thanks to those who brought food and purchased 

merchandise, along with a special thanks to Rick Turner for DJing for us.   We took in a total of $5147.00 for 

merchandize and the entry fees and spent $2368.35 for a net profit of $2778.65.

SOS Tea Party: Joan reported that the Arcade is ready for us.   We have special pricing on Long Island Iced Teas, 

Electric Lemonade, White Russians and Beer.   We have a $700.00 budget for this so pace yourselves.  Also, 

please wear your name badges so that we can identify you for the free pour.  

Coalition Party:  Per Ronnie Gregory, this will be held on the beach near Blvd Grill with the food starting at 1:00.   

Absolutely NO liquor allowed.   The coalition will be providing the food, but we will need 2 tents and 2 tables.   

Steve McHone and Joan will look into getting those.  

Fun Monday: Joan reminded everyone to come out and support the club and work in the booth and SELL, SELL, 

SELL if you can.  NO coolers allowed at Fun Monday.

Special Olympics Golf Tournament: Stephen Stearns reminded everyone that this will be held on 10/9/10 at 

Shamrock Golf Course.  Flyers and sponsor letters were sent last week by Special Olympics.  Biscuitville is 

providing the breakfast.  Do we have bags for the golfers?  Next meeting is being held on 9/15/10 at Master’s at 

7:00.  PLEASE come out and help!

Also, Joan has received a letter from Special Olympics asking for 3 members to attend their banquet in Mebane on 

9/17/10.    It appears that everyone will be at SOS as of that day.  



Yard Sale: Brenda Smith advised that the trailer is set up at Stearns Ford.   As of this date, she has NO donations 

for the sale.  Stephen Stearns will have the key to the trailer up front at Stearns Ford if you need access to the 

trailer.  Also, Ronnie Gregory has a key, if needed.  

Coalition Parties: Ronnie advised that at the last Coalition meeting, they discussed raising the “meet the area 

shag club Party” fees from $5.00 to something more.   This is still being considered and no new price has been set.  

Many of the smaller clubs are going in the hole to put on these parties.  We haven’t increased the entry fee since 

early on.  We will either have to increase to entry fee of possibly cease the parties. 

Halloween Party: Per Stephen, this is being held on 10/29/10 at Master’s.   Everyone wearing a costume with get 

a free shooter from Nita. 

Hall of Fame: Lynda Justice announced that they will need 4 members at large for the nominating committee.  The 

first meeting will be held after Oct 1st to begin verifying applications.   Whoever is on this committee must keep all 

discussions and entries in confidence.   All applications for nominations must be submitted by 10/1/10.   They plan 

to meet with the officers by 10/31/10 to review.  We had 7 volunteers who were put in for random drawing.   Those 

chosen for this committee were Edith Loy, Mary Gregory, Chuck Upchurch and Brenda Smith.  Carol Pettigrew is 

the alternate.  

Christmas Float: Judy Lindley reminded everyone that this would be held in Graham on 12/4/10.  Stephen 

Stearns has donated the $75.00 entry fee.  She would like someone to make some signs stating that we support 

Special Olympics, Meals on Wheels and Christmas Cheer so that the community can see that we support local 

programs.   Rick Turner has agreed to be our DJ and walkers will hand out candy, so stock up now!

Christmas Party: Evelyn Turner stated that this will be held on 12/11/10 at Ramada.  We made a deposit on the 

room and the first meeting will be held on 10/20/10.  We looked for other places to host the party without any luck.  

C.B asked that we give him names of DJs that we would like contacted to provide the music.   Several were 

mentioned to him to follow up with.  

New Year’s Eve will be on a Friday night this year.   Do we want to meet as usually and celebrate together?   

We decided to do this. 

MOW: Ronnie stated that the first meeting was being held on 9/29/10 at 6:30 at the MOW office. 

Greater Triad Area Party:  This is being held on 10/2/10 and is still an entry fee of only $5.00.  The theme is all 

that glitters..Women are encouraged to wear all their glittery and sparkly things.   This will begin at 7:00 at Thirsty’s.

Offices Nominations ballots were handed out and everyone completed them and they were turned in.  

Mary requested a copy of the updated by-laws so that she can put them on the web-site.  

Sheila stated that she will have t-shirts for sale in the back of the room. 

Zane Gibbs asked if we could do a fund raiser for David Robertson.  Ronnie said that there are foundations with 

funds available through ACSC.   They can look into this.   Also, feel free to send donations directly to David. 

50/50 was won by Teresa Ware.  She won $61.00.

Meeting adjourned at 8:55 PM

Respectfully submitted by Lorna Shively, Secretary. 

Burlington Shag Club - Business Meeting Minutes (continued)

9/10/10

Dear Friends in Burlington Shag Club,
The 25th Anniversary Party was so much fun and a very special occasion for us all.  It brought back great 
memories of my shag classes and then all of us going to “Plus 21 Club” afterwards.  That was where the idea of 
the shag club started, we were having so much fun, we wanted to keep it going forever!  And, it looks like it will!  
It doesn’t matter if you were an original member or a new member, we all share a love of the dance and music 
that keeps us young.  I will celebrate my 50th year of teaching this year and some of my most wonderful 
memories are of the friends in Burlington! 

Thank you to all of you who work so hard.  “Work Hard-Play Hard” should be your motto, 
because you all really know how to “play”, or in our case “dance”!

Love you all,  Candy Brooks



MEMBER
SPOTLIGHT
Sheila Walker

Deadline for the October issue 
of the newsletter is  October 
25th.  If you would like to 
submit an article for 
consideration, please send it to 
me by the 25th of each month. ET 

To all our friends, thank you!
We have received numerous calls, cards, and prayers from you. You

just do not know how much that means to us in our time of need. We

are overwhelmed by your concerns of David and our family and we just

want you to know how much we appreciate your concerns and your love

that you have shown David and me. We appreciate all of you and just

wanted to let you know that we love all of you too. Keep us in your

prayers and we are always glad to hear from you.

Thank you from the bottom of our hearts.

Judy & David Satterfield

Starting Balance 8/20/2010 $2959.04

Income $5,141.00

Donations - pool & anniv. parties 505.00

Member dues for 2010 60.00

Sale of SOS cards 2010 60.00

50/50 from Aug. business mtg 79.00

Pool party Aug. 21 160.00

Sale of Fun Monday tickets 770.00

25th Anniversary party 3507.00

Expenses -$3,284.32

DJ services 425.00

Supplies - name badges 72.43

Pool party/25th Anniv. Party 1,274.85

Newsletter supplies 78.47

SOS cards sent in 770.00

SOS cards - postage 12.49

Fun Monday - purchase shoe bags 140.00

Fun Monday - purchase of aprons 384.00

Office Depot card 127.08

Ending Balance 9/10/2010 $4,815.72

Treasury Report - As Of 9/10/2010

Submitted by Ed Smith





MEMBER
SPOTLIGHT

Mike Wilson
4 Kent Hepler

6 Chip Caldwell

8 Martha Shoffner

9 Sherry Dixon

11 Frankie Brown

13 Beth Thornburg

14 Rick Turner

14 Jeff Hartness

15 Sharon Bason

17 Angie Sharpe

18 Bud Catoe

20 June Graham

20 Gloria Thompson

21 Donna Jones

21 Jo Ann Robinson

23 Sharon Jones

24 Wade Kimbro

25 Sheila Walker

25 Carol Oakley

26 Linda Maccia

Dear Burlington Shag Club, Officers, Volunteers, Committees/Heads of Committees, etc.,

Bob & I just had to write a note and tell you that we were so very sorry we could not attend the big 
Anniversary for our Shag Club.  If our health issues had not been in the middle of everything, we would have 
been there with pride. 

When Pam brought our t-shirts and the CD, first of all, we loved the shirts! The colors, the design - everything 
- just first class!  And, of course, we could not wait to watch the CD and we were both just spellbound!  We 
cannot imagine how much effort and work went into all the planning for the party and putting it all together, 
and to top it off with this once in a lifetime CD, was the greatest memory to ever take away from this 
Anniversary Party.  So many faces, so many smiles, so many precious members and friends who have gone on 
to Shag Heaven, and to think we have it to watch over and over for lasting memories.

Here’s hoping for 25 more years!!                Bob & Linda Maccia

Reminder …….
Nomination Acceptance

All members who will accept a
nomination for office in 2011
must be present at the October
business meeting in order to
accept that nomination. The vote
for officers will be held at the
November business meeting.



Inviting all members to The Winery at Iron Gate Farm for some great fun and fellowship
In the past, our club has had the pleasure of enjoying wine tasting outings of local wineries.  Recently, I visited The 
Winery at Iron Gate Farms and had a great afternoon doing so.  I’d like to gather our members to Iron Gate Winery 
in Mebane once again to enjoy wine tasting and additional events already scheduled.   

On October 30, there will be a Pumpkin Chunkin’ Contest, a Cornhole Tournament, and music by David Russell at 
The Winery at Iron Gate Farm. The events begin at 2:00 pm and will continue until 5:00 pm.  These events 
sounded like so much fun, I couldn’t resist trying to corral a few people to participate. I’ve had so many to say they 
would love to come that I asked and obtained our President’s endorsement to open this idea up to all our members.
Since some of you may not have participated in these outings before, I want to encourage you to give this one a 
try.  For $5.00 you can enjoy a wine tasting session that will delight your senses and taste.  There are 12 wines that 
this winery produces and you’ll have a chance to taste them all.  Afterwards, you can shop in their Gift Shop and 
purchase bottles of your favorites or you can buy your favorite by the glass to sip and enjoy as we gather outside to 
relax, snack, and enjoy the music and fun of the day. If you would like to participate in the Cornhole Tournament, 
there will be a small entry fee for each team. The Pumpkin Chunkin’ Contest will require the purchase of a pumpkin 
to participate.  All proceeds from these 2 events will go to local charities.  Whether you choose to participate in the 
events or not, it should be great fun to watch.

If you are interested in this outing, please contact me by 
calling 226-6342 and bring some sort of snack to share.  
Some suggestions are Cheese and Crackers, Chips, 
finger sandwiches, vegetables with dip, and fruit. You 
may have some ideas of your own.  Whatever the case, 
please consider coming out to The Winery at Iron Gate 
Farm in Mebane and join in some 
good fun and fellowship.

Respectfully submitted,
Brenda Smith

Directions to the Winery from I-40/85
1. From I-40/85, take exit 153 (Hwy 119N)
2. Follow Hwy 119N//Fifth Street into Mebane
3. Cross railroad tracks, continue North on Fifth Street
4. Follow Fifth Street to the Stop sign
5. Turn Left at Stop sign onto Stagecoach Road, go 
one block to the stoplight
6. Turn Right at stoplight onto First Street/Hwy 119N
7. Follow Hwy 119N approximately 2.5 miles
8. Turn Right onto Lynch Store Road
9.  The Winery is the 3rd driveway on the left.

Our Special Olympics Golf Tournament will soon be 

here - Saturday, October 9th.  As in the past, 

members have contributed desserts to this wonderful 

event.  We have even heard some golfers say that 

they love to play in this tournament just because of 

all the good food and homemade desserts.  We are 

asking our members to please help out on this special 

day by bringing or sending some of those 

yummy cakes, pies, etc.  You may go 

ahead and plate and wrap them or 

we will cut them at the course. 

Thanks so much for 

all your help.   

ET  

DJ SCHEDULE
Oct. 8 - David Tuttle

Oct. 15 - Rommie Tyndall

Business Meeting

Oct. 22 - Ron Russ

Oct. 29 - Mike Harding

Nov. 5 - Gerry Holland

Nov. 12 - Roy Childress

Nov. 19 - Rick Turner

Business Meeting

Nov. 26 - Walker Guthrie



Friday, October 29th

9:00 p.m. - 1:00 a.m.
Master’s Lounge

Ramada Inn

DJ
Mike Harding

Ghost  Juice
Spooky Punch
Vampire Blood

Guaranteed a wild, crazy and FUN, FUN,  FUN 

night!!!  Get your costumes ready - this is a 

party that you don’t want to miss.



The first planning meeting for our annual Christmas party 

will be held on Wed., October 20th, at Master’s, at 

7:00 p.m.   Quite a few of you have said you would 

like to help, so please make plans to be at this 

meeting.  Thanks, ET
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There are still DVDs, T-shirts, and caps available to purchase

from our 25th Anniversary celebration. If you would like to have

one of these items, please contact Sheila Walker at

walkshei@armc.com or phone 516-0135. Also, if you ordered

any of the items and have not picked them up yet, please

contact Sheila to make arrangements to get them.

25th Anniversary

Commemorative

Merchandise

Our annual Shag Club Yard Sale is set for 

Saturday, October 16th in the parking lot of 

Stearns Ford on Alamance Road.  Sales will begin 

early in the morning.  A trailer is in place, waiting 

to be filled with items.  Please collect things that 

can be donated.  Contact Brenda Smith or 

Stephen Stearns, who have keys to the trailer.  All 

monies collected will be used for 

our adopted Christmas Cheer 

families.   We need your support 

to make this a huge success.

Golf Tournament Volunteers
If you are helping with the Special Olympics Golf
Tournament on 10/9, please be at Shamrock by 7:30-8:00
that morning. We will need help with lots of things to be
done early and then get the beer carts and beer stations
set up and be ready for the golfers. Also, you might want
to bring a folding chair as seating is limited.

mailto:walkshei@armc.com
mailto:walkshei@armc.com
mailto:walkshei@armc.com


Burlington Shag Club

Burlington Shag Club

P. O. Box 1174

Burlington, NC 27216-1174


